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Mr Neil Laurie
The Clerk of the Parliament
Queensland Parliamentary Service
Parliament House
George Street
Brisbane Qld 4000

Dear Mr Laurie

I refer to petition Nos. 1034-08 and 1018-08 lodged with the Legislative Assembly by Mr
Phil Weightman MP, Member for Cleveland on 15 April 2008, regarding a safe crossing
on Hardy Road, Birkdale for the local community to utilise, including school children and
families. I apologise for the delay of my response.

I am advised that the roads concerned in these petitions fall within the responsibilities of
the Redland Shire Council. I have forwarded a copy of these petitions to Councillor
Melva Hobson PSM, Mayor, Redland Shire Council for consideration and direct reply.

I am further advised that Queensland Transport Road Safety officers are currently
working with Redland Shire Council and the local school communities to resolve the
issues raised within this petition. Mr Weightman is also involved in the consultation
process.

I trust this information is of assistance.

Yours sincerely

N MICKEL MP

mployment and Industrial Relations
mister for Transport, Trade,

Neville Bonner Building
75 William Street Brisbane 4000
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